

We acknowledge that our water is sourced from Shoal Lake 40 First Nation. We are gathered on Treaty one land, les terres sur lesquelles nous sommes rassemblés aujourd'hui font partie du territoire traditionnel des personnes Anishinaabeg, Ininiwak, Anishininiwak, Dakota, et Déné, et de la patrie de la nation métisse de la Rivière Rouge.

We stand with the Indigenous community and commit to building an ongoing process of reconciliation, collaboration, and resurgence. Nous restons déterminés à travailler en partenariat avec les Premières Nations, Inuit et Métisses dans un esprit de vérité, réconciliation et collaboration.

<u>Monday Announcements – September 8</u> <u>Day 5</u>

Reminder for all new and interested football players – practice is today after school. Please meet up at the stairs behind the west building at 4:30 to meet coaches! See Mr. Wilks during the day with any questions.

Anyone interested in joining the boys indoor soccer team, please come to a meeting on Tuesday at lunch in room W115.

Dungeons and Dragons club will be meeting for the first time on Friday this week. If you are interested in learning what the dungeons and dragons club it all about come down to room E200 on Friday at 11:40 am. Bring a friend and join the fun. D&D club Friday, room E200 at 11:40 am.

Attention athletes! If you're interested in joining the Cross Country team, our first practice is today. Meet on the track at 3:45 pm. If you are unable to attend, please see Mrs. Medwick in the Centre Gym.

Would you like to see some world-class theatre at really great prices? Our Theatre Club is welcoming new patrons! Join us to go see shows at the Manitoba Theatre Centre this season. This season includes Murder on the Orient Express, Life of Pi, and Elf, and three more great shows. Information and ticket-order forms are available from Mrs. Annell in room E301 or Ms. DeLuca in the Drama room. See us today as tickets are first-come, first-served, and we will place our ticket order at the end of the week.

Calling all singers, dancers, actors and musicians. The Performing Arts Department will be announcing the 2026 school Musical Production on Friday, September 12th at 3:30 pm in the Drama room, W118. Come down to find out what the show is and pick up an audition package! Follow @gardencityproduction on Instagram for updates and clues!

Farm2School Fundraiser – Veggie Bundles (NOW – Sept 24). This is truly one of the best fundraiser of the school year! You are selling veggies – who doesn't need carrots, potatoes & onions- which will be delivered to the school the Wednesday before Thanksgiving and will receive 50% profit for your efforts! Come see Mrs. Lubkey in room W209 if you'd like more information. Remember, here at GC, we have school-wide fundraising opportunities – you don't have to belong to a team or a group to participate and your profits are held for you to use in any of our school activities, for team fees and to purchase school merch!

Any students who are interested in taking part in our upcoming Cultural Credit outing on Thursday, September 18th at Birds Hill, please see Mrs. Landry in room E104 B to sign-up.

Vocal Jazz and Chamber Choir auditions begin this week at lunch and after school. These extra singing ensembles are for credit and take place during the lunch hours. Sign up sheets for an audition can be found on the performing arts bulletin board in the SOPAC hallway. Please see the choir teachers if you have any questions.

Student Council will be having their FIRST meeting this Thursday at lunch in the Library. Bring your lunch as we will start as soon as possible \bigcirc .